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Verizon is working to restore phone lines cut by bridge fire
From Staff reporters
   Phone service should be restored by late tomorrow to the "great majority" of Verizon customers who had their phone lines cut by a bridge fire in Manchester Friday, Verizon's top executive said yesterday.

   The bill to splice together 10,300 phone lines and to make other repairs should reach $500,000, a cost all Verizon customers may pay in their future bills. The cost hasn't been calculated yet on moving the lines from the top of the Bridge street bridge to under the bridge, where the damaged ones lines were run.

"We're hopeful a great majority will be back in service by the end of the day on Monday," said J. Michael Hickey, Verizon's chief executive officer.

Of the 10,300 phone lines cut, 7,200 were assigned to customers. By 6a.m. today, about 3,000 customers should have their service restored, Hickey said.

Fire officials don't have a cause for the fire that shot across the bridge Friday afternoon, creating rush hour grid-lock. 

"There was on the west side of the bridge right against the abutment there was a homeless person living there," Fire Chief Joe Kane said.  "There were different possessions, including a mattress they were sleeping on...That material caught on fire and the fire grew, caused the conduit to catch on fire."

But Cindy Carlson, a community organizer for Under the Bridge Street news, an alternative press newspaper, said people who live under the bridge weren't there on Friday and other people hang out in that area. "I don't think it's necessarily the fault of those who live there," she said.   

One eastbound lane on the bridge remained shut so workers could repair lines. State transportation officials expected to inspect underside of bridge tomorrow.

Between 5-7 a.m. yesterday, fiber service was fully restored to Granite State Telephone, restoring service to customers in New Boston, Weare and sections of Goffstown, according to Verizon. Two fiber cables on the bridge also were replaced, reviving Verizon's high capacity data services on Manchester's West Side. Numbers weren't available on customers affected.

Technicians are expected to make nearly 100,000 individual wire connections to complete restoration efforts.

Verizon brought in equipment from outside New Hampshire. Verizon is offering free public phones in the affected areas. Phones are at the following locations: Kings Bowling Alley, Mast Road, Pinardville; St Jean de Baptiste Church, Bremmer Street; Northwest Elementary School, Bremmer Street; and St. Mary's Bank Mcgregor Street.

Cell phones from Verizon Wireless are being provided for on-site use by the public at the Engine 6 fire station on Amory St; the police department substation on Walker Street, and the fire station in Pinardville.

Verizon said it provided 20 cell phones to Catholic Medical Center after the outage and also was able to reroute calls coming into the hospital.

